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ISS and Glass Lewis Issue Proxy Voting Guidelines
for 2023

Date:  12/15/22

Institutional Shareholder Services Inc. (“ISS”) and Glass, Lewis & Co. (“Glass Lewis”) each have issued their 
respective proxy voting policy guidelines for 2023, which include a number of noteworthy revisions, summarized 
below. The ISS updates are available here and will apply for shareholder meetings held on or after February 1, 2023 
unless otherwise noted. The Glass Lewis updates, including updated guidelines for environmental, social and 
governance (“ESG”) initiatives, are available here and here, respectively, and will apply for shareholder meetings 
held on or after January 1, 2023 unless otherwise noted.
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https://www.glasslewis.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/ESG-Initiatives-Voting-Guidelines-2023-GL.pdf?hsCtaTracking=e61a3dd4-34c6-4db9-b01f-aa747107df46%7C61a49f41-b5fc-49f5-902e-dd2516ccf120
https://www.glasslewis.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/US-Voting-Guidelines-2023-GL.pdf?hsCtaTracking=45ff0e63-7af7-4e28-ba3c-7985d01e390a%7C74c0265a-20b3-478c-846b-69784730ccbd
https://www.issgovernance.com/file/policy/latest/updates/Americas-Policy-Updates.pdf

